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Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage

Comments on the criteria for INSCRIPTION
INDIA
Criteria for inscription on the Representative list of ICH

1. In respect of criterion R.2 regarding how “Inscription of the element will ensure visibility and awareness of the item”, it is felt that this is not a very useful criterion, and is more in the nature of a wish list. It would be almost impossible for a State Party to confirm this in advance. Dropping of this criterion is suggested.

2. In respect of criterion R.4 “widest possible participation of the community, group or individuals concerned”, while this may be retained, we may need to add a proviso that in case of certain items of ICH which are very widely practiced across a country; in such cases obtaining certifications of individuals, groups, communities for their free, prior and informed consent would be practically very difficult and need not be insisted upon.

3. Regarding R.5 “inclusion of the item on a national inventory of the Intangible cultural heritage”, it is suggested that this criterion may be elaborated. While development of a national inventory should be encouraged, it should not be made a pre-condition for inscription. Article 12 of the convention only calls for inclusion of element on an inventory of ICH.

Additional comments

1. We may seek incorporation of proper procedures of multinational nomination, including processes for consultation before items are inscribed.

2. There could be a stage wherein the names of the items under consideration (i.e., well before they are inscribed on the list) of the Secretariat/SB are also brought to the attention of the States Parties; this will bring to their attention whether the item also pertains to their territory, so that an application for a multinational nomination can be moved.
COMMENTS ON THE TERMS OF REFERENCE OF THE SUBSIDIARY BODY
1. Constant emphasis on “geographical balance” is unfair to those who have already inscribes items on the list and, given the rich diversity of their ICH, have many more items waiting to be inscribed, to make it a fair sample.
2. There should be no ceilings on the examination of dossiers either by the Secretariat or the Subsidiary Body (Subsidiary Body) or on inscription by the IGC.

3. We may consider the dividing of the Subsidiary Body into 2 or 3 working groups. This will aid speeding up the scrutiny of dossiers as well as permitting examination of more dossiers.

4. We may consider other methods such as evaluation of dossiers by only one third or one half of the members instead of by all 6 members.

5. We can consider increasing the membership of the Subsidiary Body.

6. There should be clear criteria/guidelines for the examination process to be conducted by the Subsidiary Body.

7. Priority may be given to improving the efficiency and capacity of the Subsidiary Body and the Secretariat through the provision of extra budgetary resource allocations.

8. Secretariat may clearly indicate as to what is its capacity to examine dossiers and what further resources will be required to enhance its capacity and by how much.

9. To re-visit the discussions and recommendations of experts held on 15th March 2010, the OEIWG meeting of 21st May 2010 and meeting of GA of the Convention and experts held in June, 2010 to encourage as many nominations as States Parties would like to make.
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